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Exhibit #12) He added that the committee moved to recommend to the full board to consent to this 
partnership. 

MOTION: Mr. Tarleton moved to accept the investment committee's recommendation to consent 
to the partnership between Murphree Venture Partners and Treo Asset Management. Mayor Waites 
seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

The discussion of this matter was concluded with no action being needed or taken. 

That concluded the Investment Committee report. 

COMMITTEE REPORT - PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 

[NOTE: The Personnel Committee met on November 13, 2023, at the FRS office in Baton Rouge 
at 2:45 p.m. to discuss the following business set forth in its posted agenda- (i) Discussion and 
action regarding FRS' new Executive Director's contract, salary and all related matters. The 
minutes of that meeting are embedded herein. Committee members present were Mr. Romero, 
chairman; Mr. Birdwell, and Mr. Fleming. Also present were Mr. Jeselink, Mr. Tarleton, Mayor 
Gaspard, Marella Houghton, Ashley Vicknair, Barbara Goodson and Joey David.] 

Mr. Romero provided the Personnel Committee report. He reported that each agenda item was 
discussed and resulted in multiple action items being approved for recommendation to the full 
board. 

• Discussion and action regarding new Executive Director's contract, salary
and all related matters

Mr. Romero explained to the board that the committee met in executive session but no action was 
taken during. He added that when public session reconvened, the committee moved to recommend 
to the full board that the new Executive Director be compensated at the same salary and benefits 
as the immediate preceding Executive Director and for this to be reflected in the written contract 
to be presented to the board in January 2024. 

MOTION: Mr. Romero moved to accept the personnel committee's recommendation that the 
new Executive Director be compensated at the same salary and benefits as the immediately 
preceding Executive Director and for this to be reflected in the written contract to be presented to 
the board in January 2024. Mr. Birdwell seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

The discussion of this matter was concluded with no action being needed or taken. 

That concluded the Personnel Committee report. 

PROCEDURES FOR SELECTION OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 








